
BARD
Mrs. Ross A. Bard died at her home

near Sipes Mills, Sunday, February
14, 1932 from diabetes dropsy, af
ter about one year's illness. She was
a daughter of Jobe and Savannah
Layton Mellott, deceased, and was
born near Sipes Mills, November 18,
1879, being aged 52 years, 2 months
and 26 days.

Mrs. Bard was a kind mother and
wonderful helpmate, and leaves many
friends to mourn her death in early
life. She is survived by her husband,
Ross A. Bard, to whom she was mar
ried, February 12, 1901 at Pleasant
Ridge, and the following children:
Harold, of Ft. Loudon, Nina, wife of
Jobe Hess, of Edenville, Marjorie,
wife of Paul Stepler, Andrew, and
Marshall, all at home. She is also
survived by the following sisters and
brother: Ella, wife of Chas. Deshong,
Jennie, wife of "Walker Mellott, and
William Mellott, and by one half-
brother, Joseph, and half-sister Nettie
Florabelle. She was a member of

the Sideling Hill Christian church. '
Funeral services were held Tuesday

at 10 A. M. with Rev. E. Winand of

Mercersburg and J. H. Gilbert .of
Needmore officiating. Vl


